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*%% THIRD NOTICE OF VIOLATION **%

RE: Reputed Former Shell Station, 246 14th Street, Oakland, Ca
94612

Dear Mr. Chan:

our records indicate that there are four underground tank(s) lqcated
at the above facility. You are required by law to either permit or
to remove these tanks.

In accordance with the California Code of Regulations, Title 23,
Chapter 3, Subchapter 16 Underground Tank Regulations one of the
following actions must be taken:

1. Submit a tank closure plan to this Department as required by
Article 7, 2670}, forms available from this office, or
RS
. . . 27, T .
2. BApply for a permit as required by Article 1g, 2710. Permit
applications Part A and B are available from this cffice.

Please note that section 25299 of the California Health and Safety
Code states that any operator or owner of an underground storage tank
is liable for a civil penalty of not less than five hundred dollaxs
or more than five thousand dollars per day for failure tc obtain a
permit, or failing to properly close an underground storage tank, as
required by section 25298.

You have kept this department informed as to your request of Shell
0il Co., as the previous landowner, to review the disposition of this
property in terms of their liability for the removal of the
underground storage tanks and any subsecquent remedial activity which
may be needed.

In the event that it is shown that Shell does share in this
responsibility, the department will expect their participation in the
timely removal or permitting of the tanks. To this end, Shell will
receive a copy of this correspondence and all future letters from
this agency regarding this matter.



Mr. Afonso Chan
May 24, 1991 . .
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You were notified on September 20, 1990 and again on March 1%, 1991
by this Department and aside from the explanation provided above
there has been no motion toward either the permitting or removal of
the tanks at the above site. This case has been referred to the -
District Attorneys Office for review. If you have any questions
concerning this matter, please contact this office at 415/271-4320.

Sincerely,

0 .
2k . s

Paul M. Smith
Hazardous Materials Specialist

cc: Gil Jensen, Alameda County District Attorney, Consumer and
Environmental Protection Agency
Lester Feldman, RWQCB -
Larry S. Turner, Area Real Estate Representative, Shell Qil cCo.
Jack Brastad, Shell Area Representative
Larry Armstrong, Quality Tune-Up Shops



